

**Jennifer Wilson** Salt Lake County Mayor

**Erin Litvack**Deputy Mayor, County Services

Catherine Kanter Deputy Mayor, Regional Operations

**Darrin Casper**Deputy Mayor, Finance
& Administration

July 8, 2019

Michael Gallegos, Director of Housing and Community Development Valerie Walton, Director of Special Projects – Housing & Homelessness Room S2-100

Dear Mike and Valerie:

I have received the funding recommendations from the After-School Review Committee for 2019-2020 After School General Fund Grant Program activities.

I recognize the significant amount of time and effort the volunteers of the After-School Review Committee contributed to this process. This year was a new process since the County was not able to access the State Child Care Development Block Grant (CCDBG) funds which limited the available resources for these valuable programs. The committee was very thoughtful in their process and was able to fund seven of the nine programs that applied in a fair and transparent process. I appreciate the diligence that each member has demonstrated as they have reviewed the applications and made their recommendations.

After careful consideration, I have determined to accept the recommendations as submitted by the After-School Committee for the available general fund dollars. The final approved list of awardees is listed here.

•	YWCA Utah; YWCA Utah After School Program	\$45,473.00
•	Young Men's Christian Association, YMCA After School Program	\$65,000.00
•	Community Education Partnership of WVC, Granger Elementary	
	After School Program	\$31,500.00
•	South Salt Lake, Promise SSL–Bud Bailey – Moss Elementary	
	After School Program	\$37,035.90
•	Boys & Girls Club of Greater Salt Lake, BGC Youth Programs	\$31,089.60
•	Asian Association – Refugee & Immigrant Center, Sunnyvale	
	Elementary After School Program	\$56,556.90
•	SL County Division of Youth Services, Copper Hills Elementary	
	After School Program	\$49,806.60

As these agencies provide programming, I would like to encourage each agency to continue to align their programs with the goal of ensuring each child has the opportunity to be ready for and be successful in school. Thank you for your efforts. Please convey my gratitude to all the volunteers.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Wilson

Mayor Salt Lake County

Cc: Catherine Kanter Mike Reberg

Karen Wiley